
 

 

              September 28, 2023 
Mr. Mike Tonneson 
Arcadia Components 
4403 S 500 W 
Salt Lake City, UT 84123 
 
Dear Mr. Tonneson:  
 

Re: Requalification - Qualified Suppliers List of Distributors (QSLD) and Qualified 
Testing Suppliers List (QTSL), FSC 5961 and 5962, CAGE: 44YF2, VQ(VQC-23-
038124), CN: 085339 

 
This Center has received your documentation to re-qualify in the Qualified Suppliers List 

of Distributors (QSLD) and Qualified Testing Suppliers List (QTSL) programs.  Based on our 
review, your facility is considered a qualified distributor eligible to supply FSC 5961 and 5962 
product, military and commercial grade, as dictated under the Criteria and Provisions 
documents for the QSLD and QTSL programs.  All devices are to be controlled, tested, and 
managed from your Salt Lake City, UT location (i.e., CAGE: 44YF2).  

 
Paragraphs 4.7.1.p and 4.7.1.n of the QSLD and QTSL Criteria and Provisions 

Documents state a distributor can be removed if no QSLD/QTSL contracts have been awarded 
to a company within a one year period. A review of your contract history has shown that your 
company has not received any QSLD/QTSL contracts since 2020.  Arcadia must be active in 
the QSLD/QTSL programs within the next 12 months from this letter date. Failure to perform 
any procurement activities with DLA over the next 12 months will result in immediate removal 
from the QSLD and QTSL programs. 

 
For the duration of the qualification period, the distributor is subject to periodic 

reviews by this Center or its representatives and agrees to meet the requirements set in the 
Criteria and Provisions document for the program.  This qualification is valid till June 30, 
2026 and can only be terminated by written notification from this Center.  At the end of the 
three year period, your company must resubmit an application within 60 days to remain in 
the programs. 
 

The acceptance of your company into these programs does not relieve the distributor of 
its contractual obligation to deliver product that complies with all specification requirements. If 
you have any questions, please call Mr. Puhalsky at 614-692-2458. 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
 
 
      ROBERT M. HEBER 
      Chief 
      Sourcing and Qualifications Division 

DEFENSE LOGISTICS AGENCY 
LAND AND MARITIME 

POST OFFICE BOX 3990 
COLUMBUS, OH  43218-3990 
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